
  
 

Native Child and Family Services of Toronto (NCFST) and Peel Children’s Aid Society (Peel CAS) Form a 
New Agreement 

Native Child and Family Services of Toronto and Peel CAS are pleased to announce a new agreement to 
provide culturally appropriate Child and Family Well-Being (child welfare) and Holistic (prevention 
services) supports for Indigenous children, youth, and families in Peel Region. 

We are taking this important step as part of our commitment to the Truth and Reconciliation 
Commission (TRC) of Canada’s Calls to Action with respect to child welfare. It is our goal to ensure that 
Indigenous children, youth, and families have access to culturally appropriate services provided by an 
Indigenous agency. Currently there are no Indigenous child welfare agencies operating in Peel. NCFST 
will work in collaboration with Peel CAS to fill this gap. 

Peel CAS and NCFST have recently established a formal agreement between our organizations, so that 
children in the care of Peel CAS who identify as Indigenous can be referred and/or transferred to NCFST. 
This includes Indigenous children and youth who are transferring to Peel from other jurisdictions. NCFST 
offers a multitude of culturally grounded support services that work to enhance the resurgence of 
Indigenous identity and well-being. 

Through important agreements like this we are honouring the TRC’s calls to action and the right to self-
determination. As we continue to build this relationship, we are working together to ensure that 
Indigenous children, youth, and families in Peel receive services that best meet their needs and preserve 
their cultural connections.  

Quotations 

“As a culturally grounded agency centred in Indigenous worldviews, we are honoured to walk in 
relationship with Peel CAS to provide culturally appropriate services to Indigenous children and families 
in the Peel region.  This agreement represents another important step towards ensuring that all 
Indigenous children and families in Ontario have access to programs and services that are led and 
delivered by Indigenous agencies.” – Dr. Jeffrey Schiffer, Executive Director, NCFST 

“At Peel CAS we are proud to support the diverse communities in our region through a variety of culturally 
responsive service models that help improve outcomes for the children, youth and families we work with. 
We are grateful for this new agreement with NCFST, which will expand and build upon the work we have 
been doing with local Elders and Indigenous organizations to assist with providing culturally appropriate 
supports to First Nations, Inuit and Métis families. We look forward to working together to build a better 
future for the children, youth and families we serve.” – Rav Bains, CEO, Peel CAS. 
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